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21st August 2017	

Dear Parents and Carers
I was delighted to welcome back all our pupils to school on Wednesday, and I was very impressed with our new Primary 1s who enjoyed starting with everyone else and managed the full days with enthusiasm and assurance. In addition to our 130 P1 pupils, we welcomed 6 new pupils to John Muir and 8 at Lochend, and 5 new P1 pupils in The Cove.

Meet the Teacher 
Your support and partnership is vital and very important to us and this session gives lots of information that we hope you will find useful and will ensure we are able to work together to the benefit of your child/children.
We will be holding these meetings on Tuesday 29th August at John Muir Campus 6pm – 7pm and on Wednesday 30th August at Lochend Campus.   The Cove session on the 29th August will start at 5.30pm in Cove classrooms.

Staffing Update
Mr Gordon MacKenzie, one of our DHTs at Lochend Campus has decided to retire and will be leaving us on 31st October. He has been a stalwart of Dunbar Primary School for the past nine years, and we will miss his enthusiasm, passion for teaching and sense of humour. We have started the recruitment process and aim to have the new person in place to allow a handover and ensure a seamless transition.

Mrs Aileen Kelly has been appointed to our new post of Principal Teacher Inclusion, Equity and Support. She will initially work at Lochend Campus, whilst Mrs Albano will hold the same role at John Muir Campus. We hope this will allow pupils, staff and parents to have a specific point of contact in relation to additional and behaviour support, medical issues and inclusion.

Following Mrs Saddler obtaining a position at another school at the very end of term, we welcome Mrs Cunningham who will be the job-share partner in P2c class with Mrs Hughes until we have filled this position permanently for the rest of the school session. 

Mrs Dingwall, PT Nursery left us at the end of term and we wish her well in her new position as DHT at Mayfield Primary in Midlothian. We will appoint a PT within the next few weeks but in the meantime if you have any concerns or questions regarding anything to do with nursery then please contact either of the teachers -  Mrs Rachel Murray, Mrs Trudy King or Mrs Legge or myself.

Flu Immunisation Day – Wednesday 25th October 
Letters seeking your permission for your son/daughter to be given the flu immunisation are being sent out in the next few days. We would ask that you complete the form and return ASAP.  You must complete the form even if you are declining the immunisation.
The flu session will be held on Wednesday 25th October in each campus at the same time.

Grandparents Days
I know these are one of our most popular events and I wanted to give everyone plenty of time to get arrangements in place to come along and join in the learning in the classrooms.
P4-P7 pupils at Lochend Campus look forward to seeing grandparents on Tuesday 10th October at 9am
P1-P3 pupils at John Muir Campus look forward to seeing grandparents on Wednesday 11th October at 9am
As usual we would like to invite you to join us for tea, coffee and biscuits at 9.45am in the dining room after you have been busy in the classrooms.

P1 Parents Welcome Coffee Morning/Craft Session – Saturday 2nd September 10.30am – 12.00
The Parent Council are organising a coffee morning/craft session to encourage parents and p1 pupils (brother & sisters welcome too) to get together, meet new friends and have fun making, designing and creating! Drop in to John Muir Campus anytime between 10.30 – 12.00.

P7 Camp Information Meeting 
P7 parents a date for your diary – Wednesday 13th September at Lochend Campus from 6pm-7pm. Further information to follow – look out for letters coming home on Friday 1st September

Lochend Campus Safety   
In the last week of the summer term we had a few days of heavy rain in the morning as the pupils arrived at Lochend Campus.  We had a large number of cars crossing the ‘red road’ at Lochend Campus to drop their children off as close to the school as possible.  Cones are put out to ensure pupils can cross the ‘red road’ safely (please see photo) however a number of parents ignored the cones and got out of their car to move them.  Some parents even put their window down and asked a pupil passing by to move them.  We would like to make it very clear to all parents that the cones are there for the safety of all pupils (now almost 600) at Lochend Campus and should not be moved unless, of course, you need to use the disabled bay.  If your child is being dropped off at Lochend Campus or being picked up at the end of the day, please use Hallhill car park for this.  Do not drive your car across the 'red road' as this is where our pupils cross to arrive at school safely                                       . 
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Pupil Photographs
We will be following the same format as last year which is as follows: 
· Tuesday 19th September - Lochend Campus: Individual Photographs for P4 to P7 Pupils during the school day.
· Wednesday 20th September -  John Muir Campus:  Individual Photographs for all Nursery to P3 pupils during the school day and from 3.00 to 4.30 Family Photographs will be taken for all pupils (optional).  Please note that all pupils having a family photograph taken must be accompanied by an adult.  (A letter will be going home with pupils on 8th September for parents to complete if a family photograph is required.)

Communication
Communication is crucial in our school to ensure that we keep you updated and informed; equally it is vital that you feel able to contact us with any questions or concerns.  In most instances your child’s class teacher is the best person to contact. We know that the best time is at the end of the school day once the pupils have been dismissed, and that when the teacher is getting in the line or dismissing pupils is not recommended. You can call prior to school starting to speak to members staff and you are welcome to ring the offices to make an appointment to meet your child’s teacher.  Members of the School Leadership Team all look after a specific stage and if the teacher cannot be contacted then you should contact this person:
Nursery –     Mrs Legge/Mrs Gillanders (until new Principal Teacher appointed)
Primary 2 – Mrs Albano/Mrs Gray
Primary 3 – Mr MacRury
Primary 4 – Mrs Kelly
Primary 5 – Mrs Gillanders
Primary 6 – Mr MacKenzie
Primary 7 – Miss Eeles

We are all contactable during the day and in line with our Open Door Policy we are keen to meet parents at any time to deal with any concerns or questions.

The School Leadership Team is offering drop-in sessions so that you can meet us to discuss any specific issues out with the normal school hours. They will be held at John Muir Campus for any parent to drop-in; dates for this term are: 
Monday 25th September  5pm – 7pm  
Monday 30th October 5pm – 7pm 
Monday 4th December 5pm – 7pm

Finally, please can I ask you to add the following links to your favourites on your laptop/mobile. We post lots of information regarding class and school events and activities that your children have been engaged in on both our school website and twitter. It is one of the best ways to find out what we are doing, as I know from many of you that often when you ask your daughter or son they say ‘nothing’!
Website:  www.edubuzz.org/dunbarprimary           Twitter: @DunbarPrimary

I look forward to seeing you all at the Meet the Teacher events next week.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Yours sincerely
Helen Gillanders
Mrs Helen Gillanders
image1.wmf

image2.jpeg




